WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

MINUTES
September 6, 2017

This regularly scheduled meeting of the Washington Township Historic Preservation Commission (HPC), advertised in the Observer Tribune and the Daily Record in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and posted on the Municipal Building bulletin board and the Washington Township (the Township) website, was called to order at 7:15 by Chairman Stokes.
Present: 
Eileen Stokes, Jennifer Gorini, Steve Nebesni, Jessica Forman, Leah Korbel, Cindy Boerner-Lay
Absent:  Susan Penney
Minutes

· The July 6, 2016, July 20, 2016, July 19, 2017, and August 2, 2017 minutes were tabled for the next meeting.

Applicants
· John Hughes, KTNY Group, 38 Fairview Road, German Valley Historic District (GVHD), Block 27 Lot 10 – Windows, doors, siding. This meeting was intended to be a public hearing but the public notices were not sent. Window replacement has already begun on this home without a Certificate of Appropriateness and the  Code Enforcement Officer issued a stop work order on July 19. Chairman Stokes provided an information sheet on the New Jersey Rehabilitation Subcode which should be referenced for this home project. Chairman Stokes was able to trace the house back to about 1875. An addition has been added to the back of the house, although the exact year was not determined. The windows installed on the home at the time of purchase were vinyl replacements. The applicant has installed plywood to close some window openings and has installed new, smaller replacement windows in other window openings. The sizes of the newly installed windows are what were available in stock at Home Depot. The size of the newly installed front door is larger than the previous door because the new size is preferred by modern homeowners. The HPC advised that a change in size of doors and windows are generally unacceptable. In the case of this home, fixed grilles on the front windows and the side windows near the front will be required. The applicant has replaced the sliding glass door on the side of the home. No replacement shutters are proposed. The applicant proposed to remove all existing siding, including the original wood siding under the aluminum and asbestos sidings. The HPC said he would be required to keep the original wood siding in place, and replace the vapor barrier/installation and aluminum siding over the original wood siding. The applicant is proposing vinyl soffits; much of the existing house has wood soffits. However, the HPC wants to see the condition of the existing wood siding and recommended uncovering a patch on each side of the house. The HPC also wants to see if there was previously a window over the front door. The applicant proposed to replace the existing roof with 3 tab asphalt, which would be acceptable as the current material. The applicant was advised to do a public hearing on October 4 with complete public noticing.

New Business

· Larry Srebrenick and Dan Ruhland, 3 and 7 East Mill Road, GVHD, Block 35 Lot 14, concept discussion on siding. The applicant  is purchasing 3 and 7 East Mill Road, and previously purchased 1 East Mill Road. Number 3 is two family residence and number 7 is a one family residence. Today’s meeting will focus on number 7. The existing pine siding is in bad shape and needs to be replaced. The siding on the side of the building along the street has been replaced and is now cedar in good shape but not great quality. The applicants would like to use hardie board for replacement siding. The HPC has never approved a contributing structure to be entirely hardie board except in a very limited, public use buildings. All existing windows are vinyl replacements and will not be replaced. Existing sills will be replaced in kind as required but are generally in good shape. The applicant would also like to replace the existing asphalt roof and likes the idea of metal, which has been approved in the district and on East Mill Road. However, photographs show that the original roof material was asphalt appears to be some type of shingles and the SOI Guidelines recommend keeping what is documented. Chairman Stokes noted that the porch on the building does not appear in the earliest photo we have but was added c1920s and may be considered historic in its own right per the SOI Guidelines. Cindy Boerner-Lay said she recommends the front remain wood because it is a contributing building in a significant location. The sides can be hardie board. Jennifer Gorini said to ensure that the coursing of the replacement siding is visually compatible with the coursing of the wood siding on the front. Hardie board can have water issues when against other materials (i.e., wood siding on the front of the house and hardie board on the sides of the house) and the HPC recommended looking at Boral board, as it has been used in the place of combination with hardie board. The applicant was advised to do a public hearing on October 4 with complete public noticing.

· 360 Community Improvement, LLC, 360 West Mill Road, Middle Valley Historic District (MVHD), minor revisions. Cindy Boerner-Lay, Leah Korbel, and Eileen Stokes visited 360 West Mill Road on August 28 at the request of the Knipmeyers to review some minor revisions to the design. The Knipmeyers requested to reduce the size of the current rear door awning roof to cover only the railing, build a solid wood cellar door enclosure with historic side window for light to cover the basement steps, and replace the step railing on the rear elevation. Cindy Boerner-Lay, Leah Korbel, and Eileen Stokes provided some recommendations on appropriate post and railing choices and the Knipmeyers will provide further details. The proposed changes were determined to be minor and within the limits of previous discussions with the HPC.
Old Business

· Award signs to be picked up.
· Gold Award. Megan Meyer’s barn inventory is almost complete and she would like to give a presentation of her work.
Mailbag
· Green Living Festival and Fireworks on September 9 at the Long Valley Middle School from 4:00pm to dusk.

Eileen Stokes, Jennifer Gorini, Steve Nebesni, Jessica Forman, Leah Korbel, and Cindy Boerner-Lay unanimously adjourned the meeting at 10:25.
Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennifer Gorini

APPROVED:  October 4, 2017
